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Call To Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:10pm on on October 1, 2012 by Pat McEachron.  Select board members present  Robert Roxby, Davie Lunt, Pat McEachron,  Zachary Lunt, and Rebecca Lenfestey.  Administrative Assistant Rebecca Lenfestey present and Town Administrator Michael Colleran present via Skype. No member(s) of the public were present. 

I- MINUTES- 
Review of minutes from Select board Meeting from September 13, 2012. Motion made to accept the minutes as written.  - RR 1st, DWL 2nd   to accept. Unanimous Approval.  

II- Old Business

A. Teachers House-  There will be an incoming bill from Paul on some work that needed to be done to the furnace.  Someone sent Zachary a copy of the bill for the door to the shed at the teacher’s house.  ZL to pass along to the town for payment.
B. Town Wharf Project-  Done being graded, results to be out in another week.
C. No MMA Updates.
D. Town Revaluation Updates:  MC sent the board all the estimates which included what work would be done in each of the estimates and also the time frame of when the project would be done.  The board discussed all of the bids.  PM 1st, RR 2nd to accept the bid from Parker Appraisal for $12,000.00.  5 Yes, No Opposition.  Motion from PM to purchase the software for $2,000.00 using part of the appropriated $6,000.00 from the 2012 Annual Town Meeting funds, DWL 2nd, Unanimous.  The board will continue forward as suggested by the voters at a special town meeting vote agreeing to enter a contract and discussion on payment options will be discussed further at another time.
E. Animal Control Officer: Still Vacant
F. Hazardous Waste Collection on Wednesday October 10th.  RR and DWL to finalize.  Rebecca Lenfestey to send notice to the community.
G. Flood Plain Ordinance:  MC will work with the planning board to call together a meeting to discuss the draft ordinance and the FEMA maps.
H. Harbor Ordinance:  MC will work on the Harbor Ordinance and try for a draft date sometime in November 2012.
I. Land Use Ordinance:  MC will work with the planning board to work on this as well.
J. Town Bathrooms:  PM to contact Paul Charpentier on the closing date of the public bathrooms.  The contract was for Sept. 4th, but there was some discussion to extend the time for next year.
K. PM shared grant possibilities with MC and then to the board for a possible Fire Department Grant.  The grant could be up to $4,999.00, but as with other grants the town and the fire department needs to work on being NIMS Compliant to qualify.
L. A request from Ann Fernald Overseer of the Mail Association has passed on the resignation letter of Crystal Barrows from the mail association due to her departure back to Florida.  A suggested new employee of KatieLee Lunt was unanimously accepted by the board and Ann Fernald will work on getting her trained.  PM 1st, RR 2nd, Unanimous.
M. RL reports that Duncan Bond current Town Clerk will be submitting receipts for reimbursement on the town clerk training fee, and 2 nights at a hotel.  The board approves and will be looking for his receipts.


III. New Business
A. 

IV. ADMINISTRATIVE
A- Warrant-  Motion made by DWL 1st, RR 2nd to approve the warrant as written.  Unanimous.  Treasurer Receipt accepted as written & Tax Collector Report accepted as written. ZL1st, DWL 2nd. 
B- MAIL- 
A. Property Tax Survey to be filed.  RL will pass on to the Assessors.
B. 
V. 	OTHER BUSINESS
A. Dumpster Discussion-  We have already discussed this and we will wait for additional information from the Solid Waste Committee.
B. 
IX-  Adjourned.-  
Motion to adjourn.  DWL 1st, ZL 2nd, adjourned at 7:05 pm. 
